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MEDIA RELEASE
Sunday, 7 April, 2019
Rally calls for election funding pledge

Placard-waving sportspeople have today called on the major parties to pledge up to $10 million towards building a new Mitchell Park Sports and Community Centre.

On the eve of the federal election, Marion Council has staged a community rally as part of a campaign to rebuild the run-down complex.

Mayor Kris Hanna said the rally urged the Labor and Liberal candidates in the federal seat of Boothby to invest in the future of the club.

“Council has committed $10 million towards renewing the facility,” Mayor Hanna said.

“Our community needs a pledge of $5 to $10 million from their local Boothby politicians to make it bigger and better.

“Boothby is a battleground seat in South Australia for both major parties and we hope the local community can be the beneficiaries.”

An expanded facility would include:

· An indoor stadium for basketball, netball, volleyball and other recreation

· Facilities for football, tennis and cricket

· A gym, change rooms, kiosk, expanded car parking

· A neighbourhood centre delivering community programs

The rally has drawn support from the centre’s six sporting and community clubs, local residents and Elected Members.

“We are staging this rally so our community’s voice can be heard in the run up to the federal election,” Mayor Hanna said.

“An expanded centre will create jobs and opportunities for local businesses, and address a shortage of indoor sports facilities in the region.

“People power helped deliver the Oaklands Crossing upgrade at the last federal election and it can now renew Mitchell Park Sports Club and Community Centre.”


More information is available at marion.sa.gov.au
Contact: Craig Clarke Unit Manager Communications, 0434 600 637
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